
STALMINE-WITH-STAYNALL PARISH COUNCIL 

9 March 2021 

CLERK’S REPORT 

 

Road closure notification  
Lancashire County Council has made an order under Section 14(1) (a) of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as amended, the effect of which will be to temporarily 
prohibit traffic on Union Lane, Out Rawcliffe from its junction with Lancaster Road to its 
junction with Moss Side Lane. A temporary footbridge will be in place for pedestrians 
and cycles for the duration of the works.  
The prohibition will be operative from 0000 hours on Monday 1 February 2021 until 1800 
hours on Sunday 14 March 2021 or until completion of the works within this period.  

 
Woodland management 
A further company recommended by Wyre Rivers Trust – Longbow Forestry – has 
been contacted regarding the possibility of producing a woodland management plan. 
Hambleton’s pond survey was carried out by Dave Bentley, an expert in ponds and 
amphibious life. 
 
Lengthsman 
The lengthsman has reported that there has been an increase in the amount of 
rubbish he is collecting, with the Heads particularly bad. Rubbish has been left near 
an empty bin. 
 
Plantsman 
The plantsman has been able to recommence his duties in March and is currently 
working on clearing grass that has overgrown on to the pavements. 
 
Grass cutting 
A joint meeting took place on Monday 1 March with a Wyre Council representative 
and the clerk at Hambleton to discuss wild flower planting on the verges. See 
agenda. 
 
Mobile phone number 
Councillors are reminded that a new mobile phone and number are now in operation. 
The phone number for Stalmine-with-Staynall Parish Council is now 07859 908573. 
The old phone will be kept ‘active’ for the next three months with a message 
directing calls to the new number. 
 


